
Egmanton Parish Meeting
Village Hall – 8.20 pm 25th April 2019

Minutes –

In attendance
Officials:-  Andrew Banks, Chairman, Steve Bunnell, Vice Chairman, John Smith,  
Clerk & Honorary Treasurer, Steve Hewitt, Internal Auditor & DC Sylvia Michael 
Members of the public
Mrs J Smith, Mrs E Banks, Mr C Banks, Mrs S Taylor, Mr A Jones, Mrs M Beckitt, Mr
& Mrs D Bell, Mr J Oliver, Mr R Montgomery
Apologies
Mr K Taylor, Mr & Mrs J Tate, Mr J Bower, Mr R Beckitt, Mrs S Bunnell, CC M 
Pringle
Approval of minutes of meeting held on 7th March 2019
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.
Matters arising
The derelict farmhouse issue had been referred to NSDC Environmental Heath and 
Planning Regulation departments. David Turton of the former had visited the site and
followed up via a telephone call to the clerk. DC Sylvia Michael reported that unsafe 
aspects of nearby buildings had been notified and an element of council tax arrears 
existed. This whole matter was now in the hands of NSDC

On the flood alleviation scheme, there has been no further correspondence since the
last meeting. Achieving the previously notified construction deadline depended upon 
acquiring the land. DC Sylvia Michael is monitoring progress. The clerk was asked to
refer to TVIDB a further slippage of beck embankment on Weston Road

An email dated 17th April 2019 from Emma Simkins of Midlands Rural Housing as 
follow-up to the recent survey prompted much discussion. Following a secret vote, 
the meeting decided by a majority of 8 to 4 to respond that, in principle, the idea of a 
future development was supported

The clerk read an email extract from East Midlands Ambulance Service apologising 
for the failure to meet a deemed Category 2 incident (see previous minutes) 
response time

Correspondence
In relation to all seven pieces of correspondence described below, the clerk would 
forward the detail to anyone on request.

 Full planning permission had been granted to Egmanton Hill Farm subject to 
conditions

 The response to a request to winter grit Weston Road was unsatisfactory. The
clerk was asked to refer back to CC Mike Pringle

 A UK Cycling Event was scheduled for 16th June 2019
 A NSDC report on results of a survey preceding development of a new 

Community Plan can now be accessed 
 NCC had written describing the obligation of farmers and landowners in 

relation to Public Paths on arable land
 The Spring 2019 issue of “County Life” by NCC was now available



 DC Sylvia Michael was nominated as Conservative candidate for the Sutton-
on-Trent Ward. This was unopposed. 

Defibrillator training
Steve Bunnell announced dates for the proposed training sessions. If sufficient 
demand, these would be held on 13th June and 11th July. He urged residents to come
forward both as new and as a refresher. 
AOB
DC Sylvia Michael gave a report on NSDC accomplishments over the past year. 
These included the efficient bonding of service at Castle House such as probation 
and social service. Other topics were the police resource, the residential survey 
(referred to above), the new 40-bed unit at Ollerton (reported previously) and a 
£200k pot to improve environmental services.
She also reported on the most recent Safer Neighbourhood meeting. This included a
spate of fuel thefts from truckers parked on a local section of the A1
 
The date of the next meeting will be 6th June 2019

The meeting closed at 9.27 pm.

 Signed Chair ………………. Date ……………


